Ashtabula County Fire Chiefs Association

Minutes of Monthly Meeting

January 20, 2011  
Grand River Manor
Meeting called to order by Chief Ed Koziol at 1837 with the following members present;

Vince Gildone  Tom Lachey  John Wayman  Lawrence More  Neal Stewart  

David Lemponen  Laverne Goodge  Chris Craft  Tim Mills  John Jyurovat  Mike Fitchet  Everett Henry  William Wilms  Doug Starkey  Mike Warner  Ron Valitsky  Tim Howson  Ed Koziol  Todd Dutton  Jim Heath  Bill Strubbe  Tom Steele
The minutes were approved by the body with one amendment: Date of the water rescue training was the 21st.
Treasurer’s Report:
Chief Strubbe presented his report; it was approved as presented. Chief Starkey inquired as to what is needed to adjust the general fund per the treasurer. It is not necessary to move any money at this time. Chief Strubbe reported to the body that the new bond will be $100,000.
Guests:

Tim Howson and Chief Mike Warner, the newly elected President of Ohio Fire Chiefs Association. Tim Howson, Asst. Director of the EMA, spoke to the body about the new per capita fee to support, region 2 US & R and the bomb squad. After a brief discussion, the body voted to support this effort and the vote was unanimous by those members present. It was noted that Ashtabula County has not paid for 3 years. Also discussed was a recommendation that we would call Ashtabula City first for US&R, they may or may not need Region 2 assets.
Tim also discussed with the body upcoming CAMEO class at Millennium. Class size max @ 24. This class is offered to First Responders 1st than opened up to others. It is a 3 day program.

Chief Warner addressed the body as the President elect for the Ohio fire chiefs association. Chief Warner discussed with the body training/education such as the Maxwell program, officer 1 and 2 classes. Time commitment and cost of these programs as well as location of the classes were all topics of discussion. Conference hospitality room was also a topic of discussion also the need for help with this part of the conference. Classes on the Safer Grant will be set up around the state; it was recommended that Chiefs attend to assist with securing a grant for recruitment and retention of volunteers. Chief Starkey suggested we take advantage of the safer grant.

Brief open discussion was held on the Ohio Firefighter’s conference not being as good as in the past and maybe in the future. A joint effort may be made in an effort to control expense, increase attendance and better the programs.
Old Business:
No old business at this time.
New Business:

Chief Koziol revamped the communication committee to add Tim Mills, Vince Gildone, Tom Steele, Doug Starkey and Bill Strubbe to work on the chief’s position on central or on regional dispatch.
Dale Arkenburg is working a countywide Juvenile fire started program.
Committees:

Training / Education: Chief Strubbe went over the upcoming Fire II class and also reported that 2 – 36 hour classes will start soon, 1 in our county and also 1 in Trumbull County. Chief also reminded all of us that the 1 card system has been delayed to Jan 30th.
Safety Trailer: “Cold” also noted by Chief Starkey. We may loose the use of the building and need a new storage site.
EMA: Tim Howson reported on the upscoming MCI drills to include workshops on our MCI plan to take place over the next 6 months
Hazmat: Asst. Chief Tom Steele talked to the body about upcoming hazmat training Ops and Tech. Tom is looking for funding.
BC Gildone reported to the body that the minutes from ACPHAT, 911, and RMRS will now be posted on our webpage.

911: BC Gildone reported on the delay in approving the 911 strategic plan, as the Commissioners kicked it back for more review to include central dispatch.

Equipment Testing: Chief Dave Turk will once again take care of this project. It was also noted Chief Turk has been ill but is doing better.

CTAT: The distribution of the grant funds was discussed. $446,427.10 was the total requested. The grant was for $109,894.00. Many projects could not be funded but the projects that were funded will impact our county.

MABAS: The website has been updated. Captain Lenart from GFD will be working on information collection and future updates.

Water Rescue: Chief Koziol reported the MARCS radios for the team have been passed out and training has been held and an SOG for their use developed.

Next training will be in Andover on the 23rd at 8 am. Preplans for this year’s Polar bear plunge training were discussed. Chief also told the body that our Polar Bear Plunge procedures are being copied by other departments.

2010 Training was reviewed. 1700 hours, 13 days and an average attendance of 21. The Team was called out 8 times in 2010.
Good of the Order:
Next meeting location to be announced and the February meeting will be held on the 17th.
Meeting adjourned at 1930.

Respectfully submitted,

Vincent T. Gildone
